
“To every thing there is a season, and a time to every 
purpose under the heaven:”  Ecclesiastes 3:1 

Summer is coming to a close and autumn is just 
around the corner. The seasons here in Quebec are 
very distinct, and our Creator has painted amazing 
beauty in each one. Of course, the season referred to 
in Ecclesiastes refers 
to the different times 
and life events we all 
experience. In every 
s e a s o n t h e re a re 
c h a l l e n g e s a n d 
struggles as well as 
blessings and victories 
that the Lord uses to 
form Christ in us.


We’re just beginning to study this Old Testament book 
in our Sunday services and I believe God will use it to 
strengthen us for the days ahead, especially as we 
see our world changing at an astonishing rate. 
Thankfully we have Christ and His unchanging Word, 
that enables us to navigate each season with 
confidence.


We have several from our church family that are 
moving away soon. We are sad to be losing them, but 
are confident that the Lord will continue to guide them 
in His will. We have also seen some new faces 
recently in response to prayer! The husbands of three 
of our faithful ladies have attended some of the 
services this summer. God is at work and we thank 
you for your prayers in this matter! At the same time 
we see that the enemy is doubling down trying to 
prevent any true transformation from taking place. 
Please pray that the Lord will give us wisdom in 
helping these families become rooted in Christ.


In July, we had the opportunity to take the kids to 
camp at Pensacola Christian College, and it was great 
to see the kids enjoy some new opportunities. Ashlyn 

enjoyed drama camp, and Dakota loved his 
engineering camp. Sophia and Analee attended sports 
camp together. Denver did great on his first trip to the 
states to meet the extended family. This was our first 
time in nine years to be back in the south during the 
summer, and the heat was definitely hard to handle, 
especially since the air conditioning stopped working 
in our vehicle at the beginning of the trip! We also 
spent the trip back battling a virus, but we thank the 
Lord for His grace to accept the challenges as well as 
the blessings.


This summer we 
were able to hold 
our first vacation 
B i b l e s c h o o l . 
Ashlyn, worked 
very hard to create 
and organize the 
program. It was a 
great opportunity 
fo r our church 
p e o p l e g e t 
involved in the children’s ministry and to see Ashlyn 
and Dakota using their creative skills to help the kids 
learn Bible truths!


Homeschool is now back in session and going well. 
Ashlyn is beginning her senior year and taking dual 
enrollment classes in preparation for college. Please 
pray for her as she enters this new season of life and 
begins to make decisions for her future studies and 
ministry. We’re thankful to see how God is working in 
her life and opening up opportunities for her to grow. 

She has been praying for a while about an opportunity 
to go on a missions trip, and just recently the Lord has 
opened the door for her to go with a church group to 
Scotland in October. She is excited about this 
opportunity and would appreciate your prayers for her.


Thank you for your faithful prayers and support! 
Please pray for more laborers for the field of Quebec!
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